
Nelly E Guadamuz
Senator at Large
Bakersfield College Student Government Association
September 20, 2024

Dear BCSGA Executive Board and Fellow Senators,

It is with a heavy heart and profound sadness that I write to inform you of my resignation from
my role as Senator at Large for the Bakersfield College Student Government Association. After
much thought, I have come to the difficult decision that I must step away from this position due
to an unavoidable academic commitment.

I have recently been accepted into a waitlisted Chemistry class that I desperately needed for my
academic progress. Despite my attempts to join different professors' sections earlier in the
semester, it wasn’t until now that a professor finally accepted me into their class. This course is
essential to my future, and not taking it would result in a one-year delay here at Bakersfield
College—something I simply cannot afford.

While I am grateful for this opportunity, the class schedule unfortunately conflicts with our
Senate meetings, and I will no longer be able to attend them. This decision has not come easily,
and I am deeply saddened by the thought of leaving behind such a welcoming and supportive
environment. Serving alongside all of you has been one of the most rewarding experiences of
my time here, and I will cherish the relationships and memories we’ve built together.

Though I must step away for now, I remain dedicated to our shared mission and the well-being
of our student body. I fully intend to return in the spring, and I look forward to rejoining the team
with renewed energy and focus.

Thank you, sincerely, for the trust, encouragement, and camaraderie you have extended to me
throughout the summer. It has been an honor to serve with all of you, and I hope to continue
making a difference in our community when I return.

With deep gratitude and respect,

Nelly E Guadamuz
Senator at Large, BCSGA


